
	
  

	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
   	
  	
  
	
   	
  

	
  

	
  

 

MEETING NOTE:  Enderby Wharf August Construction Meeting  

MEETING DATE:  5th August 2014 

 
ATTENDING 

 
Steve Wreyford 
Denise Howe 
Rachel Davies 
Sarah Davies 
Stephen Kevin 
Brian Manley 
Lorraine Turton 
Richard Buchanan 
Alice Headley 
Robert Hadley 
Andrew Hebden 
Deniel Whiting 
Charlotte Baker 
Ian Blore 
Cllr Stephen Brain (RB Greenwich) 
Cllr Denise Scott-McDonald (RB Greenwich) 
Cllr Chris Lloyd (RB Greenwich) 
David Levy (Barratt London) 
Patrick Clark (HardHat.) 
Joshua Lindsey (HardHat.) 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
VENUE 

 
Sherard Hall, The Forum @ Greenwich 
 

 
DATE 

 
5th August 2014 
 

 
MINUTES 
 

 
Patrick Clark (PC) introduced the meeting and thanked everyone for 
attending. PC asked attendees to agree the minutes from the last 
meeting, Charlotte Baker (CB) asked whether the actions could be 
addressed in turn. The actions from the last meeting were 
discussed, these were: 
 

• The marketing signs that residents felt were causing confusion 
• Dust and noise monitoring – reports are available from RB 

Greenwich 
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• The proposed meeting to discuss Enderby House – HardHat 
to send dates 

• An increase in communications and meetings – Noted, 
meetings have been increased to monthly 

• A review of phone numbers on the hoardings – Brian 
Richardson’s phone number is on the hoardings 

 
Following this discussion the agenda items were addressed. David 
Levy (DL) explained the construction plan. Blocks D, G and H are 
currently being built and will be completed in mid-2015. The building 
work will move forward from the rear of the site, towards the river. 
Enderby House is part of Block B, which will be completed in 2018. 
These dates are subject to change. No further information on 
Enderby House will be available for some time as the project team 
are currently devoting their efforts to the rear of the site to build 
blocks F, C and E and the Marketing Suite. 
 
The discussion then moved to the construction traffic on 
Christchurch Way. A small number of Barratt related vehicles have 
accidently used Christchurch Way, residents have been helpful in 
supplying photographs. A number of other vehicles unrelated to 
Barratt have also been spotted on Christchurch Way. Instructions 
have been reissued to all subcontractors and a new postcode is 
being used (SE10 0PL). One supplier has been removed for not 
abiding by these rules. 
 
Following this, DL and residents discussed issues surrounding the 
terminal. DL explained that the terminal was due to be finished by 
2018. He noted that Block B cannot be occupied until the terminal is 
complete. 
 
The discussion then moved to the point of Telegraph Road. DL 
explained that construction vehicles have their wheels cleaned 
before leaving the site. There is also road cleaning in place on the 
new road to ensure vehicles do not transfer dirt onto the public road. 
 
During Any Other Business the following points were raised: 
 

• A request by Cllr Scott-McDonald for a site map during the 
next meeting 

• A discussion about the green space on site 
• A discussion about the protections in place for Enderby House 
• A question about CCTV around the site – this has now been 

installed 
• A question about whether out of hours deliveries are being 

made 
• Can we have representatives from Enderby Riverside, Alcatel 

and Dev Sec at the next meeting? 
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ACTIONS 

 
• Review the signage on Christchurch Way and Trafalgar Road 

• Review dust, noise and vibration reports and advise residents 
on how to access them* 

• Enderby House meeting – Design of Enderby House will begin 
in mid 2015 and construction/restoration works will begin in 
autumn 2016 

• Make a site map available – distributed in the latest 
construction newsletter 

 

*Dust, noise and vibration reports can be requested from Royal Borough of 
Greenwich Environmental Health: 
 
Fourth floor, The Woolwich Centre, 
Wellington Street, 
London SE18 6HQ 
 
020 8921 8157 
 
residentialservices@royalgreenwich.gov.uk  

 


